DPS ref: 15/4068/8

Ms Lyn Beverley Committee Secretary Senate Finance and Public Administration Committee Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Ms Beverley

## **Changes to DPS senior Executive staff**

I wish to advise the committee of the following senior staff changes that have occurred since the last Senate Estimates hearing:

- Mr Rob Barnes, First Assistant Secretary, Building & Asset Management Division has replaced Mr Neil Skill
- Mr Brendan MacDowell, Assistant Secretary, Parliamentary Experience Branch has replaced Ms Karen Greening
- Mr Nick Creagh Assistant Secretary, Chief Finance Officer, Finance & Procurement Branch has replaced Mr Ben Wright
- Mr Ian McKenzie has been appointed as Assistant Secretary, ICT Infrastructure & Services Branch.

Unfortunately the new Chief Finance Officer who commenced on 21 September is unable to attend the upcoming Senate Estimates hearing

Other senior staff will be available at the hearing to answer any questions.

I would be grateful if you could provide this information to the committee.

Yours sincerely

Dr Dianne Heriot Acting Secretary /4 October 2015